
 

 

ILLEGAL DRUG LAB CONTAMINATION REPORT S.B. 1114 (S-2):  FLOOR ANALYSIS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Senate Bill 1114 (Substitute S-2 as reported) 
Sponsor:  Senator Cameron S. Brown 
Committee:  Health Policy 
 
CONTENT 
 
The bill would amend Part 201 (Environmental Response) of the Natural Resources and 
Environmental Protection Act to require the Department of Environmental Quality to report 
to the Legislature on environmental contamination caused by releases that were associated 
with clandestine drug laboratories, that had been reported to the Department, and that 
were subject to response activity under Part 201.  The report would have to be made to the 
legislative standing committees with jurisdiction over issues pertaining to natural resources 
and the environment. 
 
The report would have to include all of the following: 
 
-- The number of releases described above. 
-- The status of the responses to the releases. 
-- The identity of the agency or department that undertook the response activity. 
 
The Department would have to make the report within 12 months after the bill’s effective 
date and biennially after that. 
 
Proposed MCL 324.20112b Legislative Analyst:  Suzanne Lowe 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
The bill would have no fiscal impact on State or local government. 
 
Date Completed:  3-23-06 Fiscal Analyst:  Jessica Runnels 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
floor\sb1114 Analysis available @ http://www.michiganlegislature.org 
This analysis was prepared by nonpartisan Senate staff for use by the Senate in its deliberations and does not 
constitute an official statement of legislative intent. 


